Tri-Board Special Meeting of the 
Board of Education, Board of Finance and Board of Selectmen
Meeting Minutes
 July 14, 2022 at 6:00 pm
Meeting held via Zoom



1. Call to Order:   First Selectwoman Nestor called the meeting to order at 6:03pm.  Also in attendance were Selectman Martin Mohabeer, Selectwoman Amy Jenner, Town Administrator Jonathan Luiz; Superintendent of Schools Lisa Wolak  Barbiero, WPS Finance Director Phil Cross, Board of Education Chair and member of the FOC Tony Pesco, David Felton member of Board of Education and FOC, Board of Education members Peter Gordon, Bernadette Kingsley; Board of Finance Vice-Chair and member of FOC Steve Ezzes, Board of Finance members Richard Bochinski, Jeffrey Farr, Amy Gare, Michael Imber; Facilities Optimization Committee Chair Rick Bertasi, and members Gayle Weinstein, Denise Harvey,  Ken Edgar, representatives from Tecton Architects and Consulting Engineering Services , and members of the public.  
2. Welcome from the First Selectwoman:  First Selectwoman Nestor gave welcoming remarks and provided background on the Facilities Optimization Committee (FOC), the purpose of the meeting, and the process going forward.  

Remarks from the Board of Education Chair:  Tony Pesco, Chair of the Board of Education provided introductory remarks on behalf of the Board of Education.

[bookmark: _heading=h.gjdgxs]Remarks from the Board of Finance Chair / Vice Chair:  Steve Ezzes, Vice Chair of the Board of Finance gave introductory remarks on behalf of the Board of Finance.
[bookmark: _heading=h.we1qtvfi2p0j]
3. [bookmark: _GoBack]Final Presentation of the Facilities Optimization Committee’s Recommendations:  Rick Bertasi, Chair of the FOC, discussed the mission of FOC and provided team introductions.  Jeff Wyszynski of Tecton Architects gave a presentation which included the current conditions of the schools, utilization and capacity, project goals and process, options and considerations, and final recommendations.  Discussion and a question and answer period followed the presentation.  First Selectwoman Nestor encouraged all to submit questions via e-mail.

4. Adjournment:  Motion to adjourn made by Tony Pesco, seconded by Jeff Farr, motion carried unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 8:20 pm.

Minutes Submitted By: Darcy Barrera-Hawes, Executive Administrative Assistant





